
 
April 2020 Newsletter 

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK: 

Dear Colleagues: 
 

As we continue the battle against the deadly COVID-19, 

my thoughts and prayers are with you, your families and 

your residents. In just two short weeks, the rapid 

proliferation of this invisible enemy has made New York 

State a global hot spot with close to 67,000 people 

infected, including more than 7,000 on Long Island. 

Unfortunately, the end still is unpredictable. 
 

While federal, state and county governments have been 

the lead agencies in mobilizing treatment and 

preventative actions, village officials are playing a vital 

support role. As the government closest to the people, 

our residents rely on us to ease their fears and anxieties. 

We must continue to express concern and caution while 

remaining calm. As I mentioned in my special message 

to you last week, there are several resources at our 

disposal ï the CDC, Nassau County, Nassau County 

Police Department  and New York State Department of 

Health. They are conducting regular conference calls to 

provide updates. I urge you to participate in these calls. 

Your NCVOA colleagues are another valuable resource.  

  

GENERAL 
MEMBERSHIP 
MEETINGS 
6:30PM 

WESTBURY MANOR 
 

OUR APRIL 
MEETING HAS 

BEEN 

CANCELED 
 

WE HOPE OUR  
MAY 12 MEETING WILL 

BE HELD AS 
SCHEDULED  

NYCOM & KENNEDY 
 

Click here for our future meeting 
schedule 

 

 

President Edward Lieberman 
Mayor of the Village of Sea Cliff 

http://ncvoa.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/96/2019/06/2019-2020-NCVOA-MEMBERSHIP-MEETING-SCHEDULE.pdf
http://ncvoa.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/96/2019/06/2019-2020-NCVOA-MEMBERSHIP-MEETING-SCHEDULE.pdf


Reach out and learn what other villages are doing to provide support services and 

communication to their residents.  
 

The NCVOA is continuing operations and the Executive Committee is meeting via 

conference calls. We are here to support you. If you need immediate assistance, please 

do not hesitate to contact me on my cell phone at 516-359-4691 or via email at 

elieberman@seacliff-ny.gov. You also can contact Ralph Kreitzman, NCVOA executive 

director, at exec@ncvoa.org. 
  

We will get through this unprecedented health crisis by working together. Please stay 

safe and healthy. 
 

Great Neck Plaza Mayor Jean Celender Announces her Retirement  

 

With COVID-19 demanding all our attention and focus, I want to switch gears for a 

moment to take time to publicly recognize and thank Great Neck Plaza Mayor Jean 

Celender for her nearly four decades of service to village government. Jean recently 

announced her decision not to seek re-election after having served as mayor since 2000.  
 

Mayor Celender has been a valuable and respected Great Neck Plaza village official 

since 1984, when she was appointed trustee to fill an unexpired term. She was elected 

trustee in 1986 and in 2000 was elected the villageôs first female mayor. Among her many 

accomplishments is securing more than $5.4 million in community grants to improve 

Great Neck Plazaôs infrastructure, revitalize its downtown, and improve the health and 

safety of its residents. 
 

Mayor Celender has been a member of the NCVOA Executive Committee for the past 

seven years, serving as treasurer, second vice president and first vice president. During 

this time I had the distinct personal privilege of benefitting from her experience, wisdom 

and guidance. A true champion of village government, Jean never hesitated to voice her 

opinion or be proactive in advocating for issues impacting all village residents.  
 

We thank Jean for her distinguished service and friendship and wish her many happy 

and healthy years ahead. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Mayor Edward Lieberman 

mailto:elieberman@seacliff-ny.gov
mailto:exec@ncvoa.org


NOMINATIONS FOR OFFICERS SOUGHT:  

At our Tuesday, June 30 annual meeting, we will elect and install our officers for the year 

starting that day.   

In accordance with our By-Laws, our officers ï President, First Vice President, Second 

Vice President and Treasurer ï must be a mayor or trustee of a member village in good 

standing. Our President had appointed a Nominating Committee, which is charged with 

nominating officers for election.  The Committee is comprised of Mayors Peter Cavallaro 

(chair), Barbara Donno, Bernard Ryba, Deputy Mayor Dennis Sgambati and Trustee 

Thomas Cohen. 

If you are interested in serving in one of those positions, please send your resume and 

any other relevant information to our Executive Director, Ralph Kreitzman at 

exec@ncvoa.org by May 29.  Nominations also may be made by a writing signed by at 

least 25 elected officials representing at least five member villages and filed with our 

Executive Director no later than June 20. 

Please note that the Tuesday, June 30annual meeting is not on the usual second 

Tuesday of the month and is not on its originally scheduled date. 

 

MEET THE FRIENDS OF THE NCVOA: 

The logos of our Friends of the NCVOA appear at the end of this newsletter and on our website 

ï ncvoa.org.  If you click on a Friendsô logo, you will be taken to their website home page. 

 

 

From our  February 2020 Meeting 

 

 
 

Safe Center Director of Education Keith Scott discussed the 
impact of human and sex trafficking across Long Island. 

 

Sea Cliff Trustee Kevin McGilloway and vice president of 
North Shore Coalition Against Substance Abuse (CASA), spoke 
of CASAôs mission to reduce substance abuse among our youth. 

mailto:exec@ncvoa.org
http://www.ncvoa.org/


 

Hewlett Harbor Trustee/Police Commissioner Thomas Cohen 
with Sea Cliff Mayor and NCVOA President Ed Lieberman. 

 

Brookville Mayor and NCVOA 1st Vice President Dan Serota 
with Baxter Estates Deputy Mayor Charles Comer and Mayor 

and NCVOA 2nd Vice President Nora Haagenson. 

 

 

NCVOA Counsel Gary Fishberg and NYClass Long Island 
Regional Director Shawn Cullinane (Friends of the NCVOA). 

 

NCVOA Executive Director Emeritus Warren Tackenberg with 
Centre Island Mayor Larry Schmidlapp. 

 

 
 

Mineola Village Clerk Joe Scalero with  
Westbury Trustee Bill Wise 

 

Plandome Manor Mayor and NCVOA Past President Barbara 
Donno with NCVOA Executive Director Emeritus Warren 

Tackenberg. 



 

North Hills Deputy Mayor Dennis Sgambati with Mayor and 
NCVOA Past President Marvin Natiss and Metropolitan 
Commercial Bank 1st Vice President Ralph Ventura 

 (Friends of the NCVOA).. 

 
 

NCVOA Executive Director Ralph Kreitzman with  
Flushing Bank Executive Vice President  
Pat Mezeul (Friends of the NCVOA). 

 
 
 

 

 
 
The Last Word: 
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FRIENDS OF THE NCVOA 
Click on a Friendsô logo to go to their website home page 
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http://www.alticeusa.com
https://engage.att.com/new_york
http://www.avalonbay.com
http://www.benistar.com
http://www.cameronengineering.com
http://www.capmark.org
http://www.compalliance.com
http://www.corpsyn.com
http://www.db-eng.com


 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

http://www.energysystemsgroup.com
http://www.fnbli.com
http://www.flushingbank.com
http://www.forchellilaw.com
http://www.fbsnet.com
http://www.goodenergy.com
http://www.h2m.com
http://www.habbank.com
http://www.harrisbeach.com
http://www.hawkins.com


 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

http://www.licanys.org
http://www.mclaughlinstern.com
http://www.mcbanknycom/
http://www.Mhabermanassoc.com
http://www.munistat.com
http://www.nationalgridus.com
http://www.newyorkclass.com
http://www.perma.org
http://www.prochamps.com
http://www.psegliny.com


 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.rmbny.com
http://www.salernoins.com
http://www.deak-msa.com

